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Visitor Policy – Eason’s Green
With reference to

Keeping Children Safe in Education, September 2016
Prevent Duty 2015 (Dfe Guidance document issued June 2015)

Boarding schools National minimum standards, April 2015

Introduction

Every member of staff is closely vetted prior to joining The Montessori Place. An extensive background check is conducted, including references from past employers, and a DBS check. This level of vigilance is appropriate as we take an “It could happen here.” view of safeguarding and child protection. 

There are occasions when we have visitors to The Montessori Place. These visitors have not been scrutinised to the same degree that staff have. There are certain practices that ensure we keep the children and young people safe.

Please be sure you are familiar with our Safeguarding Policy as well.
Secure premises
The driveway and car park are part of the publicly accessible spaces. The wooden fence and the three gates mark the line beyond which unaccompanied visitors are not permitted. These three gates must be locked at all times. Each of the gates has a code. Members of staff have the codes and these must be kept private. 
The gates are left unlocked in the morning as the children come in. A member of staff must be present in the carpark area throughout this time. 

If for any reason that member of staff is called away, they must only leave after ensuring that:

· no unaccompanied visitor remains on the inside of the fence, and 

· the three gates are all locked.

The gates must be kept locked at all times there is no member of staff present. 
Visitors

Visitors are signposted to the Reception. They are further signposted to the two-way radio system we have installed there. They use the radio system to get in touch with one of the two members of staff who carry a radio on them at all times. The visitor are asked to wait in the Reception area until a member of staff comes to them. 

Visitors are escorted through the walled garden, and into the YPC, where they sign in the Visitors Record Book and receive a lanyard that identifies them and the person they are there to meet. They are then escorted to the person they wish to meet. 

When the meeting is over, the visitor is escorted back to the Visitor Record Book, which they sign out of. They surrender their lanyard, and are escorted off premises by a member of staff. 

At no time must a visitor ever be left unaccompanied on school premises.

This policy applies both during regular school hours as well as before- and after-school hours when boarders are present.
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